LUDHAM PARISH COUNCIL

Ludham New Year’s Eve Fireworks
The Parish Council have found it hard in recent years to find stewards to help on New Year’s Eve with the fireworks display, and on a number of occasions have found that they have not had enough stewards to sufficiently man the road closure barriers.  This has been concerning from an insurance point of view, and in future proper barriers will be required.  At the March meeting of the Parish Council two village groups came forward, together with some individuals, to offer to support the Fireworks in future years.  The Parish Council are very grateful to the Ludham Wives and to the PCC / Friends of St Catherine’s for offering to provide all the manpower required.  The Fireworks display has always been paid for fully by donations, so fortunately the cost has never been an issue.  One of the Parish Councillors (Matt Monk) has also come forward to offer his services as the person in charge of the fireworks display.  There will be a meeting at 6.45pm on December 2nd (before the Parish Council meeting) at which all those people who are willing to assist will be allocated jobs on the night.  
Pedestrians – Norwich Road
The Parish Council are trying very hard to find a solution to the issue of safety along Norwich Road from the Village Hall to the How Hill bend.  Unfortunately it seems that it is impossible to have a footpath beside the road.  Therefore the Parish Council are working with the Police and Norfolk Highways to look into signage for that stretch of road.  Please could villagers take care when driving along the Norwich Road, and consider that there may well be pedestrians in the road  

The Annual Parish Meeting

This will take place directly after the Annual Meeting of the Parish Council, at approximately 8.30pm on Tuesday 6th May.  This is a village meeting and the Parish Council urges everyone to attend, to find out more about village groups and activities, or to give a report themselves.
Parish Council meetings are held on the first Tuesday of each month at 7.30pm in the Church Room. The agenda is published on the noticeboards on Bakers Arms Green and Johnson’s Street before the meeting. During the meeting, there is an opportunity for the public to comment on planning applications or any other items they wish to bring to the notice of the Council. Meetings are open to the public and you are most welcome to attend.

The next meeting of the Parish Council will be on Tuesday 1st April 2014
Clerk: Jo Beardshaw, ludhamparishclerk@hotmail.co.uk.  01692 670787

